Holy Spirit Parish Pastoral Council

January 5, 2016 Meeting Minutes

<u>Present:</u> Father Dick Schlosser, Pat Cahill, Kirsten Dige, Keri Leggett, Kathy Malby, Conn McKelvey, Chris Munsterteiger, Kevin Nurre, Deacon Mark Zenner

Absent: Paul Boland, Dawn Clutter-Collins, Logan Good, Keith Hollenbeck, Kate Triplett

- 1. Opening Prayer. Kirsten read Paul's Letter to Titus. Discussion was followed by the Prayer to the Holy Spirit.
- 2. Approval of December minutes was made by consensus.
- 3. Pastoral Council Orientation. Deacon Mark presented policies and guidelines.
- 4. Discussion of Bertie Sigvardt's estate gift. The estate gift is sufficient to cover the cost of one of our last two stained glass windows. Approval was made by consensus. Father Dick will present it to the Finance Council.
- 5. Commission Assignments. Completed.
- 6. "Forming Intentional Disciples." We discussed the first chapter. Chapter 2 was assigned for the next meeting.
- 7. Tithing Loose Collection. There was discussion on giving to the Grace House. Pat will get us more details.
- 8. Parish Pastoral Plan. This was tabled for a later date.
- 9. Update on Services at Fort Shaw and Cascade. Father Lou has been covering these services while Father Dave is out.
- 10. Administrator's Report. The bell tower is part of the Columbarium. There is a possibility that someone is interested in taking the tower on as a project. The Mardi Gras dinner is scheduled for February 9, 2016 at 6:00 pm at Peter & Paul. Council members are expected to set up and clean up.
- 11. Commission Reports. None.
- 12. Thank you cards: Christmas Tableau Coordinator, Father Dave, Joanne O'Connell.
- 13. Closing Prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Keri Leggett